
  
                                    

 Jog-a-Thon! 
 

Dear families, 

 

Thank you so much for all of your amazing support for our 

school, and your generosity with our Jog-a-Thon!  You raised 

over $30,000! We got word last week that the West Ada 

School district will be helping us to provide a new track for 

our Wildcat Walkers!  At this time we are still working out 

all of the details of how this project will be completed with 

the help from the district.  We will keep you informed as 

decisions are made.  This is exciting news since now we will 

have more of the money we raised to spend on other pro-

jects around our school!  PTO will continue to make the 

decisions regarding how this money will be spent. Again, 

thank you for your generosity in helping to make Mary McPherson even better for our kids! 

 

 Mary McPherson 
Elementary 
Shannon Murdoch, Principal 
Linnea Worden, Secretary  

 

November 2017 

Please call in ALL 
attendance to the office at 
855-4300. We will relay 
information to the teacher.  

Dates to Remember: 

ß Nov. 6– Subway 

forms due 

ß Nov. 6-17 –

canned food drive 

ß Nov. 9—2nd 

grade music pro-

gram at 6:30 

ß Nov. 10—Subway 

day! 

ß Nov. 20-24—

Thanksgiving 

Break, no school 

Attachments: 

Family Read Week Flyer 

Red Riding Hood tickets 

Canned Food Drive 

 

 

Box Tops for Education! 
Miss Durkinôs class won the October Boxtop Challenge!  The next deadline is December 1. 

We will reward the class who brings in the most with a class prize. 
 

 

News from the Wildcats: 
Ý Student store will be open on November 14th at lunch recess. Students are to 

bring NO MORE than $5.00 if they wish to purchase something.  Proceeds will 

support charities and our school as decided by student council. 

Ý Kiss the pig competition raised $232.06 for our school.  Thanks for voting! 
Ý Our Wall of Remembrance will be up on November 10.  Please stop by to view 

it anytime through the 17th. 
Ý Please call the office before 3:00 PM for transportation changes for your stu-

dents. It gets very busy in the office at the end of the day and we cannot guaran-

tee we can get the message to your student if you call after that time.  
Ý We have had a huge increase in the number of tardies lately. Last week we 

had 85 students tardy, which includes arriving late or leaving before the end 

of the day. That is a large amount of missed instructional time! Please help your 

children to have the best educational experience possible by making sure they 

are at school on time. 
Ý Our student council is sponsoring a canned food drive through the Optimist 

Club.  Donations will be accepted November 6-17.   
Ý McTeacher Night raised $580 for our school!  We had a blast seeing all of you 

there! 



Library News 
Thank you so much for supporting our Book Fair!  Our library raised $941.71, and was able to order over $2,000 of books!  

Thanks so much for your support.     

Check out the attached flyer about family read week! 

 
Mrs. Gallegos would welcome any volunteers in the Library on a weekly basis to help shelve books.  If you would like to help, 

please email her at gallegos.rubie@westada.org 

Notes from the Nurse 

 
How Student Absences affects Student Success 

This summer some of my fellow school nurses attended the National Association of School Nurses National Conference in San 

Diego, California. During the conference, they attended a session that gave information on School attendance and how it affects 

student success. The results of one school’s focus on improving student’s attendance at school was remarkable. As a result, there 

was a huge increase in student standardized testing scores. We’ve compiled some of the research below on why attendance mat-

ters. 

Start Strong 
Absenteeism in the first month of school can predict frequent absences later in the school year. Nearly half of all students that 

missed more than two days of school in September went on to miss almost a month of school. 

Chronic Absences 
An estimated 5 to 7.5 million students in the United States miss almost a month of school every year. This adds up to over a year 

missed by the time of graduation. 

Early Absences Lead to Attendance Issues in Later Grades 

Absenteeism starts early. One in 10 kindergarteners and first graders are considered to be “chronically absent.” 

Chronic Absence = Missing two or more days per month 
Research shows students who miss 10 percent of school, or two days per month, show negative academic progress. In some 

schools, that adds up to 18 days a school year and is considered to be chronic absence. 

Third Grade Reading Level 
Poor attendance can keep children from reading proficiently by the end of third grade, which is shown to negatively affect their 

chances of graduating on time. 

Dropout Indicator 

By sixth grade, a chronically absent student is shown to have a significantly higher chance of dropping out of high school. 

Families can make a difference 
Families should avoid extended vacations that require children to miss school. Try to line up vacations with the school’s schedule. 

The same goes for doctor’s appointments. 

Every Minute Matters 
If a student is 10 minutes late to school each day, this adds up to missing more than 33 hours of class time. A student with a 90 

percent attendance average for Kindergarten through 12th grade will miss over a year of accumulated time in the classroom. 

The good news is that when students reduce absences, they can make academic gains. 

Here’s to healthy Kids!! 

 

Jill Smith, RN, BSN 

OPERATION SCHOOL BELL 
 Operation school bell is a program sponsored by the Assistance League of Boise and is host-

ing a field trip for Mary McPherson kids on the 14th of November.  If your child could benefit from 

having new warm winter clothes, contact Mrs. Grant.  
 West Ada has several programs to assist our families with clothing, food and Christmas 

Gifts for Christmas and throughout the year.  If money is tight and is causing stress, don't hesitate to 

contact Mrs. Grant, our Mary McPherson counselor, to find out more.  

  

grant.raelynn@westada.org  or call 
208-855-4309 








